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Group receives HSE grant
The Community Services Department of the Health Service Executive North West has awarded €1,500 from the National Lottery Block Grant 2005 to the Group, towards running costs and to part-fund the annual trip away. 

This is good news for the group, but other funding applications have been less successful. 


The Department of Community, Rural & Gaeltacht Affairs refused an application under its Voluntary & Community Supports scheme: this application was to pay for producing an information leaflet, supplying Medicalert pendants for older people in the area and to host a meeting with other voluntary Carers’ Groups to help build networks.


Another application to HSE NW was to pay for a training programme, which was to include computer skills and the production of an awareness-raising video. No notification has been given as to whether this application was successful, though following a phone call to the Cavan office, it would seem that, sadly, no grant is being made.


However, there are other sources the group can approach to help fund the projects mentioned above. These include the Community Foundation for Ireland’s Small Grants Scheme, which has a particular focus on Carers. Other sources are being explored and you’ll be kept posted through this newsletter!

Budget changes for Carers

The Minister for Finance Brian Cowen TD delivered his second Budget in December 2005. To recap, the main points of interest to family Carers are:

Changes in Carers Allowance: The new rate is now €180 per week for people aged under 66. For people aged 66 or over, the new rate is €200 per week. These changes were effective from January 2006. 

Changes in Carers Benefit: from 1 January, the new rate is €180 per week. This Benefit can now be claimed for a total of 24 months.

Respite Care Grant: this has increased to €1,200 per year, and is effective from June 2006. 

Income Disregard: the weekly income disregard for a couple claiming Carers Allowance is now €580 per week for a couple, and €290 for a single person. 

Work Hours: for those claiming Carers Benefit, Carers Allowance or Respite Care Grant, the allowable hours of work have increased from 10 to 15 hours per week. 

Tax Credits: a tax allowance can be claimed against the cost of employing someone to provide care to a family member who is incapacitated. The ceiling on the amount that can be claimed has increased to €50,000 in any one tax year.

If you are a Carer who is paying tax, make sure that you have applied for all your tax credit entitlements. these include Dependant Relative Tax Credit, Allowance for Employing a Carere for an Incapacitated Person and Home Carers Tax Credit. For more information call Locall 1850 789 789

Holiday breaks for Carers in the autumn

The National Parent & Sibling Association (NPSA) works with Carers of people with disabilities. Last year, in partnership with the Quality Hotels chain, they arranged of free hotel accomodation to provide a break for Carers, and those they care for, in hotels across the country. The places were taken up very quickly, and Seamus Greene of NPSA is working on a similar offer for this year, to run from November 05 to April 06. The NLWC Carers’ Group has been added to his contact list, so we will get the information straight away. If you would like more information about NPSA, you can email Seamus on npsa@eircom.net.

Speakers for meetings

Rural Lift, a Local initiative for Transport based in Dowra provides transport in the local area. They have offered to send a representative to talk to the group and tell you more about who they are and what they do. This would be a good opportunity for the group to highlight some of the transport needs they have. Rural LifT have also started a ‘Social Car Scheme’, which might be of benefit to group members. 


Helena Corcoran is a volunteer with Community Connections, and she has been visiting Active Age groups in the area to give information on account keeping and she has offered to attend a Carers’ Group meeting to do the same. These speakers will be arranged for the next few months, so look out for the next newsletter to tell you ‘what’s on’!

‘Working Together For You’

‘Working Together For You’ is the name of a new group made up of Arigna Leader, Lough Allen CDP, Community Connections CDP, the North Leitrim Womens’ Centre and the Leitrim Partnership, supported by the Leitrim County Development Board. This group wants to provide easy access to information on services and other resources. To make this possible, they have set up a Locall helpline number 1850 789789. Carers are very welcome to call this number, which is managed by the Citizens Information Service, with any questions about benefits, supports or other matters. The group also holds Outreach clinics in The Dartry Centre in Kinlough on the first Tuesday of the month from 10 - 1pm. The member organisations take it in turns staffing these clinics, so if you’d rather chat to a face than a phone, come along and find out ‘what you need to know’!

Publicity

To help publicise the Group, a poster has been included in this newsletter. Please try and get a local shop or Post Office to display it for you.

Condolences 

Our most sincere sympathy to the many members who have sadly suffered bereavements over the past few months. The group offers its condolences to all who have lost family members. May their souls rest in peace.

Sympathy also to those whose relatives have been taken ill, and all good wishes for a speedy recovery.

Useful resources

Are you feeling lonely?

Are there days when nobody calls?

Would you like to share a worry?

The Senior Help Line: 1850 440 444

Mornings 10am – 1pm Evenings 7pm – 10pm Seven Days a Week

You will be talking to an older person who will welcome your call. 

The service is provided from anywhere in Ireland for the price of a local call.

Cancer Helplines: Freefone 1800 200 700 

Action Breast Cancer Helpline: Freefone 1800 30 90 40 Smoking Quitline:  Callsave 1850 201 203 

Talk to a specialist cancer nurse for advice, support and information 

in confidence, on weekdays from 9am-5pm 

Irish Cancer Society: Tel: 01 231 0500 Website www.cancer.ie 

HSE NW (Health Board) Info Line: 1850 636 313

The Carers Association Resource Centre

4 Teeling Street, Sligo. Call Beatrice MacDonald on 071 9143123 

Citizens Information Centres

For information on services & your nearest Centre, call 

Lo-call 1890 777 121, email citizensinformation@eircom.net 

or visit their website at www.citizensinfo.ie and for 

Cross-Border Queries, contact Borderwise, Brenda Kearns on 074 919281 or email brenda.kearns@borderwise.org
NEXT MEETING DATE: SATURDAY 25TH FEBRUARY 

at 9.30pm in The Castle, Manorhamilton.

Meetings are held on the 

last Saturday of each month 

New members are always very welcome!
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